Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees.

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood

Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org.

This i1s an automated response, please do not reply to this email.

Contact Information

Neighborhood Council: Echo Park Neighborhood Council

Name: Nick Marcone

Phone Number:

Email: marcone.epnc@gmail.com

The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(13) Nay(0) Abstain(0) Ineligible(0) Recusal(0)
Date of NC Board Action: 03/22/2022

Type of NC Board Action: For

Impact Information

Date: 03/28/2022

Update to a Previous Input: No

Directed To: City Council and Committees

Council File Number: 22-0158

Agenda Date:

[tem Number:

Summary: The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this report back motion from
councilmembers Bonin, Raman, and Harris-Dawson that seeks to potentially alter LAMCs 12.03,
12.80, and 12.81 to expand the types of zoning in which homeless shelters can be maintained. This
expansion would allow religious entities and community organizations with the proper desire and
infrastructure to develop and facilitate temporary shelters, alleviating the homeless crisis in their
neighborhoods.
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SECRETARY
Nick Marcone

MARCH 28, 2022

The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this report back motion from
councilmembers Bonin, Raman, and Harris-Dawson that seeks to potentially
alter LAMCs 12.03, 12.80, and 12.81 to expand the types of zoning in which
homeless shelters can be maintained. This expansion would allow religious
entities and community organizations with the proper desire and
infrastructure to develop and facilitate temporary shelters, alleviating the
homeless crisis in their neighborhoods.

Our council supports this motion for its attempt to create solutions to the
homelessness crisis based on housing development and community support
rather than displacement and criminalization. We strongly advise city council
to pass this motion and begin the process of receiving a report from Los
Angeles City Planning.

RESOLUTION

On March 22, 2022, the EPNC Board of Governors held a Brown Act noticed-meeting,
at 7om through zoom. With a quorum of 13 board members present and vote count
of 13 yeas, 0 nays, and O abstentions, the Board resolved to write a letter of support
for the application as set forth above.

Respectfully,
Echo Park Neighborhood Council

g

Nick Marcone
Secretary, Echo Park Neighborhood Council




